
Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

Minutes 

July 23, 2015 

 

 

Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Chris Walsh, Sean McCarthy, Mary Jo Griffin, Charlie Flynn, 

Rhonda Cameron 

  

Members Absent: Tyrone Rowe 

  

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 

 

Minutes: 

 

Chris Walsh made a motion to accept the minutes from the July 9, 2015 and it was seconded by Sean 

McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

New Business:  

 

Mr. Gilbert received a request for a One Day License for Seacoast Running Festival on August 20-23, 

2015. 

 

Mr. Descoteaux, Board of Directors of the Salisbury Beach Partnership is requesting a One Day 

License for August 21
st
 -23

rd
. The Seacoast Running Festival will be a 4 race event over 3 days.  Mr. 

Descoteaux provided a detailed map of the beer garden. The beer garden will be between Joes 

Playland and Surfside Deck. The police will provide barricades for the garden.  A police officer will 

be at the gate and a tip certified member.  People must stay inside the barricaded area. The hours will 

be Friday 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm, Saturday 11:00 am – 3:00 pm and 7:00 pm – 10:00 pm, and Sunday 

10:00 am - 6:00 pm. The beer will be stored in a refrigerated trailer and locked down until Monday if 

there is any left. The board suggested that bracelets be handed out to all participants that will indicate 

proof of age 21 and over.  Profits will go to the Salisbury Beach Partnership is a non profit 

organization. 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to approve the One Day License for 3 days and to waive the license 
fee for the Seacoast Running Festival on August 21-24, 2015 and it was seconded by Rhonda 

Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 
 

Mr. Descoteaux is requesting to be on the agenda for the next meeting to request a One Day License 

for August 29
th
 for the Adam Ezra’s Annual Ramble. 

 

Applications:  None 

 

Public Hearings : 

 

Heather Fritz and Nathan Silvia are requesting a Seasonal Beer and Wine License for Groundswell 

Surf Café, LLC at 25 Broadway. They serve coffee, breakfast and lunch sandwiches and smoothies 

and would like to be able to serve beer and wine. They are open Monday – Thursday 7 am -7 pm and 

Friday – Sunday 7 am – 11 pm. Mr. Gilbert reminded them they could not serve any alcohol until 

10:00 AM on Sundays. 



 

Correspondence:  

 

Mr. Gilbert has received a request for a one day license for a Wedding at Red Ridge Farm. This item 

will be on agenda in September. 

Inspector’s Reports:   

 

Rhonda Cameron recently visited The Deck where she found the wait staff making drinks prior to 

10:00 am and she reminded the owner Mark Audette that no alcohol can be poured until 10:00 am on 

Sundays. Mr. Gilbert also followed up with the owner Mark Audette.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Mr. Gilbert received the change of Directors application for Shivruda, Inc DBA Fast Freddies Main 

St. from the ABCC stating the DOR certificate was expired. Mr. Gilbert talked to the attorney who 

stated he would get a new one for the Liquor Commission to submit to the ABCC. 

Mr. Gilbert received the Transfer of License for Express Mart North End Blvd to Express Mart LLC 

to Mardy Tes from the ABCC stating the DOR certificate was missing. Mr. Gilbert noticed that it         

was actually in the packet and resubmitted it to the ABCC. 

   Chris Walsh made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:  30 PM and it was seconded by              . 

Sean McCarthy. VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 

 


